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Building Maintenance:  The SES custodial staff is busy preparing the building for the 2018-19 school year.  

Head custodian Aaron Koch, Louis Aberle, and summer help Kamden Brownlee have created a summer 

cleaning schedule and are currently focused on cleaning carpets, waxing the gym floor and completing 

teacher requests.  USD 113 network support staff Darren Reith and Vern Orton will also be in the building to 

complete technology projects. 

Blue Crew Committee:  Earlier this spring, SES staff made the decision to implement a Blue Crew program for 

the 2018-19 school year. This program will consist of cross-grade level student groups paired with an adult 

staff member.  The goal of this program is to build strong relationships between staff and students and to 

create an inclusive, supportive learning environment.  A volunteer committee of teachers has been 

established and work has begun to organize Blue Crew activities and schedules for the monthly meetings.  

This committee plans to continue to meet during the summer to be properly prepared for implementation 

beginning in August. 

MTSS Implementation:   

 Spring screening for Fastbridge assessments concluded in mid-May.  During the in-service held on 

May 18, teachers reviewed results in both reading and math.  Student growth was celebrated.  In 

addition, teachers discussed specific issues that may need to be addressed regarding testing 

protocols/interventions next year.  

 On May 24th, SES BLT members attended the district BLT meeting held in the SMS Commons Area.  

Each building BLT presented information about the implementation of MTSS in their respective 

buildings. Topics included Fastbridge assessment data, strengths, area(s) of concern, and an action 

plan for targeting those areas of concern.  Presenting this information provided us the opportunity to 

reflect on all that was accomplished this past year in relation to MTSS.  Our accomplishments were 

considerable. It was apparent that each campus was focused on putting into practice the necessary 

steps to support student development, both academically and behaviorally. All buildings had to do 

much problem solving to determine how to establish an MTSS program that worked for that specific 

learning environment. USD 113 should feel an immense amount of pride for all that has been 

achieved. 

 SES was honored to be asked by TASN to present at the 2018 MTSS Conference held September 5-6 

in Wichita.  This conference is organized and hosted by TASN.  Presenting will be Sara Toedman, Katie 

Heiman and Anne Werner.  Our session will be titled “Putting the MTSS Pieces Together with a Walk-

To-Intervention Model”.  Finishing touches on this presentation will be complete over the summer. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

June 12:   Blue Crew Committee Meeting 
July 30:  SES BLT Meeting 

 

 


